Republic of the Pbhilippines
Bepartment of Coucation

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

12 January 2024

REG MEMORANDUM
“*No. P4 S. 2024
To: Schools Division Superintendents

All Others Concerned

POSTPONEMENT OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF COACHING AND MENTORING
PROGRAM FOR NQESH CATEGORY B ASPIRING SCHOOL HEADS

1. In reference to Memorandum DM-OUHROD-2023-1103, dated September 06,
2023, titled “Conduct of Activities for the Development of Specialized Training
Programs for the National Qualifying Examination for School Heads (NQESH)
Categories B and C”; and Regional Memorandum No. 1086 s. 2023, dated
October 17, 2023, titled “Corrigendum to the Regional Memoranda No. 954 and
995, s. 2023; and Regional Advisory No. 382, s. 2023, re: Implementation of
Coaching and Mentoring Program for the NQESH Category B,” this Office informs
the field of the above-captioned subject through the attached Advisory dated
January 10, 2024 from the Office of the Undersecretary for Human Resource and
Organizational Development, Hon. Wilfredo E. Cabral.

2. Specifically, aspiring school heads under NQESH Category B and the identified
Regional PMT (refer to Regional Memorandum ORD-2023-1025 dated October
06, 2023) are informed that all slated activities relative to the said program shall
be held in abeyance until further advise.

3. Meanwhile, coaching and mentoring sessions among aspiring scheol heads with
their chosen coach/mentor are encouraged to be continued as part of their
professional learning and development.

4. For questions and clarification, please contact Christian T. Espafiol, Education
Program Supervisor, through christian.espanolzdeped.gov.ph or 09171148130,

5. For information and guidance.

JOCELYN DR. ANDAYA
Director IV

Encl: as stated
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OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY
HUMAN RESOURCE AND ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

10 January 2024
ADVISORY

In reference to DM-OUHROD-2023-1103 titled Conduct of Activifies for the

Development of Specialized Training Programs for the National Qualifiiing Examination
Jfor School Heads (NQESH) Categories B and C dated 06 September 2023, please be
mformed that all slated activities relative to this program shall be put on hold nntil
further notice.

The postponement of progrem implementation is necessary to allow for the final
review of the training materials, inclusion of eritical components 1o the program
design, and quality assurance of the program design and the training resource
package. These processes are W line with DepEd Memorandumn No. 044, s. 2023
titled Interim Guidelines for the Quality Assurance and Monitoring and Evaluation of
the National Educators Academy of the Philippines Core Programms to ensure that the
program adheres to the NEAP standards.

¥or further questions and concerns, you may contact Mr, Daniel A. Mabini or Ms.
Jhoanna C. Javier of NEAP Professional Development Division through telefax no.
(02} 8715-9919 or email neap.odd@deped gov.ph.

For information and gnidance.

E. CABRAL
Regicnal Director
Officer-in-Charge, Office of the Undersecretary for
Human Resource and Organizational Development
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